
 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

  

I hope everyone enjoyed a restful and relaxing 
Family Day and February break.  As we move through 
Semester 2, our first caregiver/student conferences will 
be on Friday, March 8 in the afternoon and will be set up 
by our teachers.  If you ever have questions or concerns, 
please feel free to reach out to our teachers through 
Edsby, email, or phone. 

 It is also at this time of year where we thank the 
many teachers, coaches, and volunteers who give up so 
much of their time to provide students with extra-
curricular activities that support students’ interests 
outside of the classroom.  With so many opportunities at 
Walter Murray, please encourage your child to get 
involved and embrace the whole school experience. 
 
 Our school hosted the 39th annual MIT (Marauder 
Invitational Tournament) from February 1 to 3.   I want to 
thank the organizing committee, the staff, and student 
volunteers for hosting an extremely successful 
tournament.  For the first time since 1986, both of our 
Senior Girls’ and Senior Boys’ Basketball teams won their 
respective divisions.  Without our staff and student 
volunteers, this basketball tournament would not be 
possible. 
 
 Our next School Community Council meeting will be 
on Tuesday, March 12 at 7:00 p.m. in the school library.  
There is always a standing invitation to join and learn 
more about what is happening at Walter Murray. 

 

 Yours in education, 
 
 Kevin McNarland 

 Acting Principal 

 

 

 MURRAY MOMENTS 

Main Office Phone:  (306) 683-7850 
Attendance Phone:  (306) 683-7855 
Student Services Office:  (306) 683-7856 
Facsimile:  (306) 657-3953 
School Email: waltermurrayschool@spsd.sk.ca 
Web Site:  www.saskatoonpublicschools.ca/school/
waltermurray/ 

Walter Murray Collegiate 
1905 Preston Avenue, Saskatoon, SK  S7J 2E7 

Acting Principal:  Mr. Kevin McNarland 
Vice Principals:   
Ms. Candace Elliott-Jensen 
Ms. Jillian Harbidge (Acting) 

• School Superintendent:  Ms. Colleen Norris 

• Email: NorrisCo@spsd.sk.ca 
• School Trustee:  Ms. Charmaine Bellamy 

• Email: bellamyc@spsd.sk.ca • Phone: (306) 683-8469 

Dates to Remember, Staff Appreciation Week, 
Pink Shirt Day 
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39th Annual MIT Basketball February 1 to 3, 
Senior Boys’ Basketball, Green Boys’ Basketball 

3 

Wrestling, 6th Annual Car Show 4 

Extra-Curricular Activities: clubs, badminton,  
track and field, soccer 

5 

Payment of School Fees, Contact Information 6 

One Acts Festival, Dance Showcase 7 

Mechanics, Driver Education, Science Club 8 

Math and Fun Go Together 9 

The Muse 10 

School Graduation Timeline, Grad Photo Retakes, 
Wall of Fame 

11 

Student Services, Course Selection, Honour Roll 
Calculation 

12 

Student Services university application,  
scholarships, and supports 

13 

Attendance Clearance Options, Attendance Policy 14 

Christmas Hamper Committee Donators 15 

Saskatchewan Youth Internship Program 16 

http://www.saskatoonpublicschools.ca/school/waltermurray/
http://www.saskatoonpublicschools.ca/school/waltermurray/


 

 Dates to Remember & School News 
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Feb. 29 Early Dismissal 1:05 (staff meeting) 

Mar 8 Conferences 

 Early Dismissal 12:10 p.m. 
Caregiver/Student Conferences 
Home Contact from 1:00-4:00 p.m. 

Mar 12 SCC 7:00 p.m. in library 

Mar. 14 Early Dismissal 1:05 (staff meeting) 

Mar. 28 Early Dismissal 1:05 (staff meeting) 

Mar. 29-Apr 5 Spring Break - no school 

Apr. 25 Early Dismissal 1:05 (staff meeting) 

Apr. 30 Deadline to order 2023-24 yearbook.   
(All school fees must be paid). 

May 10 Early Dismissal 12:10 p.m. 
Caregiver/Student Conferences 
Home Contact from 1:00-4:00 p.m. 

May 14 SCC Meeting 7:00 p.m. in library 

May 16 Early Dismissal 1:05 (staff meeting) 

May 20 Victoria Day—no school 

May 28 Final Band Concert - Girls’ Gym 7:00 p.m. 

May 30 Early Dismissal 1:05 (staff meeting) 

June 13 Early Dismissal 1:05 (staff meeting) 

June 24 Grad 2:00 p.m. Merlis Belsher 

June 27-28 Turnaround Days—No School for Students 

June 28 Grade 9 Orientation 9:00 a.m. to 10:30 a.m.—
No School for Students 

Staff 
Appreciation 

Week 
 
On behalf of the 
School Community 
Council,  we wanted 
to extend a huge thank you to all the efforts that 
staff put in teaching and supporting our kids. 
From the teachers, coaches, administration, 
cafeteria, library, EAs, office staff, councillors, 
caretakers, RAP workers, and other staff, we are 
well aware that you go above and beyond duty 
many times with little or no recognition.  
Many times the teaching and education that kids 
get isn’t always in the classroom.  We appreciate 
all the extra-curricular activities, trips,  and clubs 
that you help run along with your teaching 
duties.  Thank you so much!! 
 

On behalf of the staff, long john donuts were 

enjoyed by all!  Thank you! 

Bullying is a major problem in our schools, 
workplaces, homes, and over the internet.  
We have a Restorative Action Worker, Ms. 
Catherine Feraro, who helps deal with issues 
such as these.  She can be found in Room 
200, next door to the Culture Room. 

On February 28 Walter Murray students and 
staff wore pink clothing and stickers, and 

enjoyed pink lollipops to bring awareness and 
to celebrate Pink Shirt day. 

Once supplies are 
depleted, masks will no 
longer be provided at 
the school. 
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39th Annual MIT Basketball February 1 to 3 
 Thanks so 
much to over 
100  staff and 
student 
volunteers 
who worked 

so hard to make this tournament 
a huge success.  Individual 
recognition goes out to 
tournament all stars Ryan 
Deutscher, Zach Hawley, Sophie 
Larsen and Dillyn Morin who 
were named tournament MVP’s.   

 

Coach Mr. Hawley submitted the 
following summary of the final 
boys’ game.   

The Senior Boys’ basketball team 
defeated the #1 ranked team out 
of Manitoba, the Vincent Massey 
Trojans, to capture the MIT 
championship for the second 
year in a row. The Marauders 
dominated early, racing out to a 
24-point half time lead. Vincent 
Massey refused to give up, 
however, and proved to be a 
resilient and determined 
opponent. Massey battled back in 

the second half, closing the gap to 
single digits before the 
Marauders snuffed out the 
comeback bid and vanquished 
the Trojans by a final score of 94-
84. Tournament MVP Dillyn 
Morin was a dominant force all 
weekend, with tournament All-
Star Zach Hawley delivering a 
monster performance in the final. 
The team looks forward to 
building on an outstanding 
tournament as they head toward 
the playoffs. 

We finished our season with a heartbreaking loss in the City Championship 
game.  While our eyes were firmly set on the top, second place is no small 
achievement.  It speaks of hard work in every game and practice, the unity 
developed among the players, and the love for the game.  To the players, you 
wore our school jersey with pride, leaving everything on the court.  Here’s to a 
season well played.  Congrats on a very successful season and to what the 
future in the game holds for you.   
      Mr. Craig 

This is the first time 

since 1971 that two 

Saskatoon teams 

played in the final at 

BRIT.   Adding to their 

team accomplishments, 

we congratulate our 

Senior Boys’ basketball 

team for also winning 

BRIT!  We are so 

proud!  

Green 
Boys’  

Basketball 



 

 

Wrestling 
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Ms. Barry and Mr. Sloboda accompanied the wrestling team to Edmonton in early February.  Overall it 

was a good weekend and the kids had a blast!   Here are the top place finishers in the senior elite 

categories: 

Bronze medalists: 

 Brady M. 

 Wynn G. 

 David H. 

 Takis S. 

 Jake V. 

 Julia C. 

 Elaine K. 

 Zechariah T. 

Shout out to our grade 9 and 10 Marauder wrestlers who competed at junior cities on February 14.  

Makenna B., Ryleigh G., Mikayla K., Mohamad A.A., Dylan D., Rafsan M., won silver medals.  Milo S., 

Daniel Y., Meghan H., Elaine K., and Caylix S. won gold medals. Our junior boys’ finished second in the 

city and the girls came away with the junior city title! 

We look forward to the results of the senior city championships after the Break.  Go Marauders! 

 

WALTER MURRAY COLLEGIATE’S  
6TH ANNUAL CAR SHOW 

 

Saskatchewan's Largest High School Car Show 
 

Friday, June 7, 2024 from 11:30 to 1:30 p.m. 
  

Walter Murray Collegiate’s Football Fields 

We are pleased to announce the return of one of Murray’s favourite and best-attended events. 
Open to students, parents, grandparents, alumni, car and motorcycle clubs, collectors, and 
Saskatoon’s car motorcycle dealerships.  Invited guests also include the homes around the school, 
Saskatoon Police Services, Saskatchewan Polytechnic, and the University of Saskatchewan. 
 

Features live music on the main stage, buskers and performers, 
demonstrations, prizes, and one amazing barbeque with all the tastes of 
summer. 
 

Mark your calendars, and kick start your summer with us! 

For more information, and for registration, contact teacher/coordinator Mark 
Wilderman at wildermanm@spsd.sk.ca. 
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The team of Walter Murray coaches 
are excited to have everyone out to 
participate this season.  Track and 

Field begins on March 25, and is a great way to be involved with your 
school.  All athletes are welcome to join.  No experience is required! Whether 
you are a master at one event or brand new to all events, there is a space for you on the Track 
and Field team. We had an outstanding number of participants last year, and we would love to 
try and exceed that number this year! 

Around the School 

Daily school student notices are posted onto 

Edsby, and are read aloud over the intercom at 

the beginning of period 3.   They are posted 

around the school and on the televisions. 

ANIME CLUB ENVIRONMENTAL 

CLUB 

DEBATE CLUB 

CHESS CLUB 
STUDY CLUB 

AVIATION 

CLUB 

MATH CLUB 

ART CLUB 

FRENCH CLUB 

BEADING 

CLUB 
MATH CIRCLE 

INTRAMURALS 

BOOK CLUB 

SCIENCE CLUB GSA CLUB 

IMPROV CLUB 
MSA CLUB 

STRING ART  

CLUB 

Junior Badminton first girls’ practice was on Tuesday, Feb. 27  in the Girls’ Gym from 3:45 to 5:15. 

The first Junior Badminton boys’  practice  was on Wed., Feb. 28 in the Boys’ Gym from 3:45 to 5:15. 

Senior Badminton tryouts began on Tuesday, February 27 at 5:15 in the Girls’ Gym. 

Listen to announcements 

for further information on 

practices and meetings. Soccer begins in April. 

ARCHERY  CLUB 

THE MUSE 

Track and Field 
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CONTACT INFORMATION 
 
 

 

All school communication is sent via email through School Messenger.  Stay in the loop of student 
absence notifications, newsletters, and important electronic letters (to name a few).  To ensure you are 
receiving emails from Walter Murray, we suggest you add waltermurrayschool@spsd.sk.ca to your 
contact list.  Please check your spam regularly.   
 
Please notify us through Edsby or our Main Office at (306) 683-7850 of any changes to your phone 
numbers (home, work, cell), email addresses, address, medical information, and emergency contacts. 

KEEP 

UPDATED
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Ms. Hodgins was proud to report that on January 18, 2024 
“Our Dance 10/20/30 class performed their dance showcase 
that included pieces that they had worked on all semester”.  
It covered a lot of different styles ranging from hip hop to 
contemporary to Chinese to Scottish/Ukrainian.  It was a 
blast and the students  loved to see all who turned out in the 
audience.   

 

 

 

One Acts Theatre Festival 

The Walter Murray Drama Department is excited to host the third annual intercollegiate One Acts Theatre 
Festival in partnership with Evan Hardy Collegiate. Students will perform in and produce plays which will be 
adjudicated by professionals from the Saskatoon theatre community. The festival will take place from April 
22 to 27, 2024, with each collegiate hosting two nights of performances. On the final day of festival week, 
awards will be handed out for acting, directing, stage management, tech, and theatre design. There will also 
be acting and production workshops, as well as individualized adjudications, for all festival plays and 
participants!  

Walter Murray Extra-Curricular Plays: 

SHHH...Don’t Tell  
By Jocelyn Thiessen  

    
Directors:  
 Jocelyn T.  and Abigail B. 
 Stage Manager:   
 Kiesha L.  

 Cast:   
 Stella J. 
 Toni M. 
 Ebyn K. 
 Freyja M. 
 Nick W. 
 Petr P. 
 Lotte B.  

 Hell’s Cafeteria 
 By Werner Trieschmann 
      
 Directors:  
 Ethan-Sparrow K.  
 Cassian-Violet W. 
 Cast:   

 Angie C. 
 Lavinia C. 
 Evalina M. 
 Annique A. 
 Nathan C. 
 Anna N. 
 Emma M. 
 Imogen W. 
 Lyra C. 

 Turnabout: An Ace 
 Attorney Musical
 By the Maya Fey 
 Production Squad
  
 Directors:  
 Koha M. and Zack L.  
 Stage Manager:   
 Gianna T. 
 Cast: 

 Cascadea P. 
 Lizzie T. 
 Roxy R. 
 Isen Y. 
 Axcel L. 
 Evelyn H. 
 Evie A. 
 Indigo S.

  

Cut 
By Ed Monk 
   
Director: 
Joah L. 
Stage Manager: 
Tayte K. 
Cast: 
 Shreya K. 
 Jehtt J. 
 Xander T. 
 Carson W. 
 Katie S. 
 Freya B. 
 Enna O. 
 Beatrice D. 
 Brooke U. 
 Walker C. 
 Benji L. 
 Hawraa A. 

Ivor N. 
Gianna 
 T. 
Ethan-
 Spar
 row K. 
Zack L. 



 

 

 In School Driver Education 

A session of Driver Education lasts 
for six weeks during lunch hour.  
Once you are invited from Student 

Services to attend the class, a letter will be given to you 
explaining the process.  Please follow these instructions 
carefully!  Attendance is mandatory and no more than 3 classes 
can be missed.  Students are responsible for all missed school 
work.  If you are removed from a driver ed class, you cannot 
retake it again through Saskatoon Public Schools.  To become 
class ready you will need two pieces of government issued ID to 
obtain a Customer Number from SGI and a working email.   If 
you are planning on taking Driver Education, do this ahead of 
time. 

“Please note”:  You must have an SGI Customer Number to 
sign up for the class! 

Auto mechanics is centered around students learning the fundamentals of mechanics in a shop 
setting. We are working on a variety of projects from partial restorations to brake 
replacements.  Student vehicles take priority as our main source of repair, and if you have a child 
attending our school who needs a repair done, please feel free to contact me.  We may also be able to 
take on other repair work, but note that education is our main priority and the speed at which repairs 
are completed takes a secondary role to learning.   
 

Thank you 
 
Rob Janzen 
WMC Auto Mechanics Teacher 
janzenr@spsd.sk.ca 
(306) 683-7850 

Mechanics Class—Book Your Vehicle In 
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Madame Levesque took the Science Club to 

the Canadian Light Source on the afternoon of 

Friday, January 19.    Students and chaperones 

enjoyed the experience! 

The next driver ed class starts on 
March 11.  Names of students invited 

will be posted outside the office.  
Please see Student Services as soon 
as possible to confirm your spot.  If 

you have already taken Driver 
Education, please let them know 

ASAP so someone else can be put in 
your place. 
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Math and Fun Go Together! 

  
COMC 

Canada Champions:  

Robert Y. (Perfect Score! Canada Gold & Canada Gr. 11 Gold)  
  

Saskatchewan Champions:  

Robert Y. (Gold Award) & Jakob I. & Hanson C. (Bronze Award).  
  

Saskatchewan Grade Awards: 
Grade 12: Hanson C. (Gold Award)  
Grade 11: Robert Y. (Gold Award) & Jakob I. (Bronze Award). 
Grade 10: Tschumi Q. (Gold Award), Dracen L. (Silver Award), & Nialan Y. (Bronze Award) 
 

 

 

  
Congratulations to Robert whose performance on the COMC has given him the chance to write the Canadian 

Math Olympiad on March 9th! Way to go! 

AMC 
Our students had a strong showing in this year’s AMC 10 and AMC 12 contests as four Walter Murray 

students were in the top 10% of all students who wrote the AMC 12 in the USA Louis-Pascal D.  

Canadian 
Math League 

Walter Murray is currently 1st place in Saskatchewan and 5th  place in Canada after four contests. We write 

the sixth and final contest on March 12th and we are hoping  for a strong finish! A big thanks to all students 

who came out to participate in the 30-minute lunch contest! If you are interested in participating next year, 

please join Math Club in September! 

  

MATH CLUB & MATH CIRCLE 
  

  

Math Club will continue to meet each Tuesday in room 304 at lunch until the end of April. In Math Club, we often 
prepare for math contests, play games, and solve fun problems!  
  

Math Circle will continue to meet Monday’s after school until the end of April, at which point we will be done for the 
year. In Math Circle we explore a variety of concepts and weekly problem-solving activities to further develop 
mathematical skills. Each week there are presentations on different topics, activities and games, and sometimes we have 
special guest speakers! 
  

Can I still join? Absolutely! We would love to have you come and be a part of the group. Just come to room 304 and 

talk to Mr. McKee or message him on Edsby for more details. 

Contests About Dates Cost 

Euclid Individual Contest at WMC (Gr. 9 to 12) Monday, April 8th
 $10 

Fryer, Galois,  
Hypatia 

Individual Contest at WMC (Gr. 9 to 11) Tuesday, April 9th
 $15 

Newton Individual Contest at WMC (Gr. 9) Wednesday, April 10th
 $5 

How have Walter Murray students been performing on math contests so far this year? 

A huge shout-out to all of our math contest participants this year! It takes courage to challenge yourself 
with math contests so give yourself a pat on the back for participating and continue to push yourself 
mathematically moving forward! 
 

Upcoming Contests—Come and see Mr. McKee or message him on Edsby before March 6th if you would 

like to sign up for any of these contests (all written in the Walter Murray Cafeteria starting at 8:30 am): 

Who may I contact if I have further questions? Mr. McKee at mckeej@spsd.sk.ca or message him on Edsby! 



 

 The Muse 
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The student art and literary magazine, The Muse, is back in action this year. The Muse accepts original creative 
writing, artwork, and photography from Walter Murray students.  

The deadline for this year’s submissions is March 15, 2024.  

Submission/Contact Info:    

֍ Email - @themusewmc@gmail.com  ֍ Instagram - @walter_murray_muse 
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WMC SCHOOL GRADUATION 2024 
 By now you should have joined the Edsby Grad ‘24 Group, completed your Intent to Graduate 

Form, taken your grad photos, and submitted your yearbook quote.  We will be announcing for 
Graduation write-ups in the near future.   

 May 6 to 10:  Nomination process for Valedictorian. 
  Thursday, May 16:  Voting for Valedictorian via Google Classroom. 
  Friday, June 21:  Deadline for the Final Graduation List. 
 Monday, June 24:  Graduation Exercises at 2:00 p.m. at Merlis Belsher Place, 2010 College Drive.   
 Details to follow. 

Everyone who has walked down the long 
hallway across from the drafting lab has seen 
an amazing sight of “Wall of Fame” pictures.   
Every year of Walter Murray’s existence as a 
collegiate is on display, acknowledging our 
amazing athletic programs and athletes/
coaches.   

Mr. Jack Sloboda, drafting teacher and crew, 
along with Mr. Craig Stensrud’s Construction 
and Carpentry crew have worked hard for us 
to enjoy these final results.    

Thank you for doing this and the way you have 
presented it!   Many staff  who are former 
students look at their team pictures like it was 
the first time!   

Well done!  A huge job, but will certainly be a 
prominent fixture for years to come! 

On behalf of the staff and students at Walter 
Murray, we thank you! 

 

LAST 

CHANCE 

Need Grad photo retakes or missed them the first 

time around?  You are in luck!  Please see the 

information posted on the Grad 24  group on Edsby 

to get your sitting booked for March 8, 2024.  If you 

need a true retake, you will have to call customer 

service to book your time slot as your  name will not 

show up online.  Please see Mrs. Wolter in room 104 

for questions or assistance. 
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Counsellors are available from 

9:00 a.m. to 3:15 p.m. to discuss 

matters in person or via 

telephone.  Please access Edsby 

Grad 24 group for more 

information regarding graduation.  

Otherwise, see Student Services to 

book an appointment with your 

counsellor. 

STUDENT SERVICES 

COURSE SELECTION 2024-2025 

Students had an opportunity to ask questions and go through their options with counsellors.  Classrooms 
were visited to ensure students were selecting their intended classes.  Information was sent home via 
School Messenger.  Students were provided with a course selection sheet and a checklist, so they could 
discuss options with parents and guardians.  
 
 

If you would like more information on class offerings and descriptions, please click on the link below. 
 

Links to Assist with Course Selection 

 WMC Course Selection 2024-2025 Book 

 Checklist—Grade 9 preparing for Grade 10 

 Checklist—Grade 10 preparing for Grade 11 

 Checklist—Grade 11 preparing for Grade 12 

Counsellors grade assignments and emails: 
 

Ms. Mapes, Student Services Secretary 
 

(306) 683-7856 

Ms. Salamon Grade 9 

Grade 12 —A to G 

SalamonK@spsd.sk.ca 

Ms. Savoie 

(formerly McEwen) 

Grade 10 SavoieJ@spsd.sk.ca 

Ms. Grant Grade 11 

Grade 12 —H to M 

GrantK@spsd.sk.ca 

Honour 
Roll  

Certificates 

How is the calculation made?  This is a student’s personal best of  their 
highest 6 (six) marks (elective and mandatory classes) used for all classes 
taken in the current school year.  The student has to have at least 6 (six) 
classes in both semesters.   
 
 Honour Roll Certificates are from 79.5 to 89.49%. 
 

 High Honour Roll Certificates are  from 89.50 to 100%. 

Honour Roll Certificates were handed out to students in their home-

room classrooms in January 2024.  Congratulations to all! 

https://portal.spsd.sk.ca/school/WMC/SchoolDocuments/Documents/2024-2025%20Course%20Selection%20Book.pdf
https://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/waltermurray/About/course_selection/Documents/Checklist_Grade_9_Students.pdf
https://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/waltermurray/About/course_selection/Documents/Checklist_Grade_10_Students.pdf
https://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/waltermurray/About/course_selection/Documents/Checklist_Grade_11_Students.pdf
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Student Services 

University Application: 

Please access university websites to obtain 
specific admission information.  Students can 
make an appointment in Student Services for 
assistance. 
 
If you require an official transcript for post-
secondary application, individual schools are not 
able to provide that for you.  Official transcripts 
are sent by the Ministry of Education directly to 
the post-secondary institutes of your choosing.  
You can order the transcripts here:  https://
www.k12.gov.sk.ca/etranscript/index.jsp 
 

 
 

Scholarship 
Websites 

 
 https://yconic.com/ 
 
 https://

www.scholarshipscanada.
com/ 

 
 https://scholartree.ca/ 
 
 https://

www.studyincanada.com
/scholarships/index.aspx 

 
 https://

studentscholarships.org/ 

Stress and Anxiety  Support: 

We recognize that many families are experiencing heightened stress and 
anxiety.  Click on the list of websites below that provide helpful information and 
tips on how families can manage and find stress relief. 

  Anxiety Canada:   
https://www.anxietycanada.com/ 
 
  Jack.org:   
https://jack.org/Resources/COVID-19-Youth-
Mental-Health-Resource-Hub 
 
 Stressed Teens:   
https://www.stressedteens.com/ 
 
 

 Caring for Kids:   
https://www.caringforkids.cps.ca 
 

 Healthline:   
https://www.healthline.com/ 
 

 Kids Help Phone:   
https://kidshelpphone.ca/ 
 

 Calm:   
https://www.calm.com/ 
 
 

https://www.k12.gov.sk.ca/etranscript/index.jsp
https://www.k12.gov.sk.ca/etranscript/index.jsp
Https://yconic.com/
https://www.scholarshipscanada.com/
https://www.scholarshipscanada.com/
https://www.scholarshipscanada.com/
https://scholartree.ca/
https://www.studyincanada.com/scholarships/index.aspx
https://www.studyincanada.com/scholarships/index.aspx
https://www.studyincanada.com/scholarships/index.aspx
https://studentscholarships.org/
https://studentscholarships.org/
https://www.anxietycanada.com/
https://jack.org/Resources/COVID-19-Youth-Mental-Health-Resource-Hub
https://jack.org/Resources/COVID-19-Youth-Mental-Health-Resource-Hub
https://www.stressedteens.com/
https://caringforkids.cps.ca/
https://www.healthline.com/
https://kidshelpphone.ca/
https://www.calm.com/
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Attendance Clearance Options 
A parent or guardian may choose ONE of the options below.  Please 

clearly state:   • Your student’s name (clearly) •  who is reporting them 

(mom/dad/caregiver, etc.) • what day/dates they will be away and the reason 

they are absent.  *using the option “excused by parent” must have a 

comment provided to be cleared *When “early departure” reason is 

chosen, please comment if your student will be returning or if the 

student is to be cleared for the rest of the day. 

CALL THE ATTENDANCE LINE  306-683-7855   

You may leave a message on our 24 hour private attendance line if 
there is no one to assist you.  

OPTION 

1 

How to report an absence on Edsby 

 

• Log in to your Edsby Account or https://www.spsd.sk.ca/Schools/edsby/

Pages/default.aspx#/= 

•  Select “Absent Today” if the absence is for the full day (and it is the day of)  

•  If the absence is for a future date select “Plan an Absence”  

•  Select the student that will be away (if you have multiple students attached 

to the account)  

•  For a “Plan an Absence” please be very careful with the dates/times and 

confirm them before you “submit”  

• Select the reason – your options: Bus, Compassionate, Excused by Parent, 

Illness, Medical Appt, Weather  

OPTION 

2 

How to report on School Messenger  

 

• Log into the SchoolMessenger app or https://go.schoolmessenger.com/#/

account/login  

• If the absence is for part of a day, was the day prior or the day(s) upcoming 

 select “Schedule Absence”  

• select the student and then “Report an Absence”  

• select the type of absence: Late, Early Departure, Leave & Return, Multiple 

 Day  

• select the reason: Appointment, Personal, Weather or no buses, Vacation, 

 Missed Bus, Illness or injury, Bereavement  

OPTION 

3 

WALTER MURRAY  
ATTENDANCE POLICY 

2023-2024 
 

Regular attendance is 
essential for academic 

success.  It is understood 
that some absences are 

unavoidable.   
 

Attendance Policy 

The following interventions 
are in place to support 
students in partnership 
with their parents/
guardians.   

• Contact will be made 
daily about an unexcused 
absence through School 
Messenger phone 
system. 

• After 5 unexcused 
absences, the classroom 
teacher will have a 
conversation with the 
student and reach out to 
parents/guardians. 

• After 10 unexcused 
absences, an 
administrator, 
counsellor, or another 
student advocate will 
contact home to develop 
a plan.  Support team 
may meet. 

• After 15 unexcused 
absences, a school 
administrator will 
connect for class  
withdrawal or to 
reschedule class(es) for 
the following semester. 

 
For more information, 
please see the Attendance 
Policy posted on Edsby. 

IF YOU DON’T HAVE 
EDSBY ACCESS, 

PLEASE CONTACT 
THE OFFICE! 

https://www.spsd.sk.ca/Schools/edsby/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://go.schoolmessenger.com/#/account/login
https://go.schoolmessenger.com/#/account/login
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Would you like to 

earn a decent 

wage, high school 

credits and 

apprenticeship 

hours? Apply for the 

Saskatchewan Youth 

Internship Program 

and work in the 

skilled trades for the 

summer. Jobs 

available in 

electrical, 

mechanics, welding 

and many 

more.  Application 

deadline is 

Wednesday, May 1, 

see Student Services 

for more details. 

 

Click here for SYIP 

Letter 

 

Click here for SYIP 

Application. 

 

Click here for SYIP 

Teacher 

Recommendation 

Form. 

 

 

 

https://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/waltermurray/Documents/SYIP_Info_Letter.pdf
https://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/waltermurray/Documents/SYIP_Info_Letter.pdf
https://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/waltermurray/Documents/SYIP_Student_Application.pdf
https://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/waltermurray/Documents/SYIP_Student_Application.pdf
https://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/waltermurray/Documents/SYIP_Teacher_Recommendation_Form.pdf
https://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/waltermurray/Documents/SYIP_Teacher_Recommendation_Form.pdf
https://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/waltermurray/Documents/SYIP_Teacher_Recommendation_Form.pdf
https://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/waltermurray/Documents/SYIP_Teacher_Recommendation_Form.pdf

